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August 10th, 2023

Dear Longleaf Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to the 2023-2024 school year with so many learning adventures ahead! We have had a
great time seeing our former students as well as meeting our new Bobcats! We opened the doors to
just over 600 students. Your partnership is important, and we look forward to working through
another successful year together. Our school theme this year is “TEAM Longleaf” where together
everyone achieves more!

Thank you for providing us with valuable input in the parent survey. We will strive to meet your
expectations and take your thoughts into consideration. Longleaf will continue to address the area
of communication. Please try to help us with this goal by keeping your information current. We
will continue to push out important updates through FOCUS, the school website and the Longleaf
Elementary Facebook page. I would implore you to make sure you are signed up for all three.

Longleaf is a PBIS (Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support) Model School. Students can
earn “Bobcat Bucks” for demonstrating school wide PAWS expectations. We will have Bobcat Bash
celebrations where students can spend their collected “Bobcat Bucks” on a variety of activities.
Please review these expectations with your child throughout the school year and help us praise
their efforts and growth. Our PBIS team will be hard at work continuing to grow this program
which has been very successful for our students.

Positive Attitude     Acting Responsibly and Respectfully     Wise Choices     Safety First.

School doors open at 7:30 am and the tardy bell rings at 8:00 am. Students are not permitted to
arrive before 7:30 am unless they are enrolled in before care with BAS. Parents will not be allowed
to walk students to class per school board policy. Thank you for following our school policies for
the safety of all.

We are looking forward to another amazing year at Longleaf. Thank you for your support as we
work as one TEAM to help all our students learn and grow as a community of lifelong learners. Go
Bobcats!!

Respectfully,

Principal Sherburne
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NEHS invitations and current member letters went
home on the first day of school.



All NEHS applications are due on Friday, August 25,

2023. No late applications will be accepted.



Acceptance letters will go home Monday, August
28 and our first meeting will be after school on

Tuesday, August 29 from 2:30-3:30pm in the Media
Center. 



Our induction ceremony will be on September 26,

2023 at 5:30pm in the Longleaf Café.



BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 3Page: 3NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY



August 2023 Issue

BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 4Page: 4NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY



August 2023 Issue
BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 5Page: 5NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY



August 2023 Issue

BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 6Page: 6NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY



August 2023 Issue

BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 7Page: 7NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER






Click For the Following:



Longleaf Library Media Mission Statement
Letter to Families

 Library Media Collection
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https://www.brevardschools.org/cms/lib/FL02201431/Centricity/ModuleInstance/51782/Longleaf%20Library%20Mission%20Statement.pdf
https://www.brevardschools.org/cms/lib/FL02201431/Centricity/ModuleInstance/51782/Family%20Library%20Letter.pdf
https://www.gofollett.com/aasp/ui/pick/pick
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Step 1:
Fill out an application

online:
https://www.brevardschool

s.org/Page/11104
Step 2:

Get Fingerprinted at
BPS School Board 

Office of District Security
2700 JUDGE FRAN
JAMIESON WAY
VIERA, FL 32940

Monday - Friday 8:00-4:00
No appointment necessary
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GRADES 3-6
iReady D1 Week of
8/28-9/1

GRADES 3-6
ELA 9/6
Math 9/7

GRADES K-2
ELA 9/12
Math 9/13

GRADES K-2
iReady D1 Week of
10/2-10/6

GRADES 3-6
iReady D1 Week of
12/4-12/8

GRADES 3-6
ELA 1/10
Math 1/11

GRADES K-2
ELA 12/5
Math 12/6

GRADES K-2
iReady D1 Week of
1/10-1/17

Mandatory infrastructure trial on 8/29 @ 10:00AM
2023/24 Testing Updates2023/24 Testing Updates
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Lunch Bunch is an opportunity for families to have lunch in school with their students. This
program is available on Thursdays and supervised by our approved BPS volunteers or school
designees. The families of our Bobcats are asked to limit sign up to once a month to provide

opportunities to all our families. The following procedures are followed to maintain safety on
campus. 



1. Come at your student's designated time. We will not call students out of class early. 

2. Sign-in at the front office with proper ID and get a badge. 
3. Visitors will be escorted to our designated “Bobcat Lunch Bunch” area located in the

Commons. 
4. Students will be brought to/from the lunch area by our volunteer staff. 

5. Visitors will check out in the front office when their student is picked up by the teacher. If
you have multiple students, you will need to check out and check back in at their designated

time as we do not have a waiting area.
 

Safety Reminders: 
Parents/guests may not enter the cafeteria or go through the lunch line. Contacts on the
student registration form are allowed to eat with the students. The contact may bring an
additional guest with them. Other classmates will not be allowed to join your student for

lunch.
Outside food will remain with the parents as well as any leftovers. Parents also have the

option of checking their students out and taking them off campus for lunch. 



To sign up for lunch bunch, click the link and select an open date. Fill in the appropriate
information. 



Lunch Bunch Sign-Up Link



You will receive a confirmation email following your sign-up. Please mark your calendar. For

further information, please contact our Front Office Clerk, Jessica Hoppins
Hopkins.Jessica@BrevardSchools.org.

BOBCATBOBCAT Page: 12Page: 12NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY

https://forms.gle/pk4xxZrrQSk4L3Xf9
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Arrival and Dismissal Procedures
 • Arrival- Early arrival is a major safety issue! There is no supervision before 7:30

am. Please do not drop off your students prior to 7:30 as they are not being
monitored. This also pertains to walkers/bikers arriving early on campus. Longleaf
before/after care is available for a fee if you have a need. Please contact the front

office for more information.
 • Dismissal- As a reminder everyone is required to have a car tag to receive your
student(s) when walking up to the front of the building. If you are not a resident of

the apartment complex, Longleaf Preserves, you are asked to use the Longleaf car
loop or park in our campus parking lots for dismissal and arrival. We cannot escort
kindergarten students down to the gate and release them nor can we walk students
off campus. This procedure is to ensure student safety. If you would like to request
car tags, you will need to come to the front office with proper identification. Car tags

will only be given to the custodial parents. 
• Car Riders- Please leave your car tag visible until you have secured your

student(s) in your vehicle. The teachers at the lanes need to know what student(s)
they are putting in the car. We appreciate your help and cooperation to ensure a

safe and speedy dismissal. 
o We are asking parents to be courteous and mindful of the traffic laws when

arriving for dismissal. Please refrain from blocking traffic and impeding others from
entering the car loop or overflow parking lot. For safety purposes, we ask to refrain
from use of cell phone in our car loop. Thank you for doing your part to make this a

safe and efficient process for all!
If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact the front office. 



Request for Change in Transportation Plans

Students must bring a note from home if using a different method of transportation
or going to a different destination at dismissal time. Transportation changes will
never be taken over the phone. If a student is enrolled in Brevard After School

program, it is the parent’s responsibility to notify the classroom teacher, as well as
Brevard After School when transportation plans have been changed.
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There have been updates made to the district dress
code for this school year. 



One of these updates, along with a few others, are

to the section under footwear.  It states...



"​​​​​​​Students must wear shoes that are safe and
appropriate for the learning environment, including

recess, PE, CTE, and labs. (Crocs are not
appropriate for grades K-6)."



To see the full dress code please click the link below.
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https://www.brevardschools.org/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=5964&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=97601&PageID=1
https://www.brevardschools.org/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=5964&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=97601&PageID=1
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New Music Teacher!New Music Teacher!
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Mrs. Rodriguez

4-6th grade 

5th-6th grade
Your student does not need any prior knowledge of the instrument 
There are 4 different string instruments for your student to choose to learn:

Violin
Viola
Cello
Double Bass

6th grade 
Your student needs to have at least 1 year of strings experience.

Longleaf Music Message:
Hey Bobcats! My name is Mrs. Rodriguez and I am the new music teacher here at Longleaf Elementary School. I hope you all had a
wonderful summer and are rested and ready to jump right into making music with me. I was previously a music teacher at Cambridge
Elementary School, and I am a graduate of Mississippi State University. I am so excited to join the bobcat family! We have a lot of fun
things planned for music this school year, and I will be sending out more information as time goes on. I can't wait to meet you all and start
this musical journey with you.  

Musical groups for your student to think about joining:
Encore Choir:

Beginning Strings:

Intermediate Strings:

If you have any questions, comments or concerns please do not hesitate to reach out to me!

Musically,

Mrs. Taylor Rodriguez
Music Educator 
Longleaf Elementary School
(321)242-4700 ext. 46639
Jenkins.Taylor@brevardschools.org ( I was recently married and my last name is still in the process of being changed in the school district
system)
 *Best phone call availability is between 8:00am-8:30am
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Please support the Longleaf Elementary by joining the PTO! The cost is only $5 which goes
toward raising money to fund special events and operating expenses.



Keep in mind that anyone in the Longleaf community can join the PTO: parents, grandparents,

and guardians. We need your unique your unique talents, whether its volunteering a few hours a
month or a few hours a year, attending meetings , or sharing your ideas.



visit https://longleaf.ptboard.com, enter code 6H9AVA to join and for more information!



LONGLEAF ELEMENTARY PTO

MEMBERSHIP FORM
NAME:____________________EMAIL_______________
NAME:____________________EMAIL______________

PHONE#:____________________
CHILD'S NAME:____________________GRADE____
CHILD'S NAME:____________________GRADE____
CHILD'S NAME:____________________GRADE____
CHILD'S NAME:____________________GRADE____



ALL VOLUNTEERS NEED TO BE APPROVED THROUGH THE DISTRICT. YOU CAN APPLY ONLINE AT

THE BPS WEBPAGE.
https://www.brevardschools.org/page/11104 
PTO members do not need to be volunteers.



Please contact the Longleaf Elementary PTO if you have any questions:

Bobcatpto4290@gmail.com
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https://www.canva.com/link?target=https%3A%2F%2Flongleaf.ptboard.com&design=DAFqThSU7KM&accessRole=viewer&linkSource=document
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